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Parish Council News 

 

 

JOHN COLE – Ex-Parish Councillor and Ex-Chairman of the Parish Council 

At the start of the March Parish Council Meeting, tribute was paid to John Cole, the ex
-Parish Councillor and ex-Chairman of the Parish Council, who has very sadly passed 
away. John provided decades of voluntary service to the Parish of Hutton, which in-
cluded, helping to bring the Taste of Somerset events, the Des Phippen Park and 
Springwood Adventure Play Area to the Parish of Hutton.  

John will be fondly missed and remembered. I personally feel very privileged to have 
worked with John on the Parish Council for 8 years. Thank you, John, for all you did 
for the Parish of Hutton.  

Confirmation of Appointment of Parish Clerk 

At the Parish Council Meeting in April, the Parish Council confirmed the permanent ap-
pointment of Mr Bruce Poole as the Parish Clerk effective from the 4th March 2024.  

The Clerk is available in the Parish Council Office at the Village Hall on a Tuesday 
10.00am - 1.00pm & 2.00pm - 3.30pm.  

The Clerk will also be working from home - Monday, Wednesday and Thursday 
from 10.00 am to 1.00pm and 2.00 pm to 3.30pm. 

Bruce’s contact details can be found in the Hutton Parish News and on the door of the 
Parish Council Office.  

Resignation from the Parish Council 

Since the last edition of the Hutton Parish News, the following Parish Councillor has re-
signed from the Parish Council:   

Marion Cuthbert 

 

The Parish Council would like to express their grateful thanks to Marion for her ser-
vice to the Parish of Hutton as a Parish Councillor. 

Two Parish Council Vacancies  

Following the resignation of Cllrs, the Parish Council now has two vacancies and is 
taking steps to fill the vacancies by the co-option of suitable persons. Hence any eli-
gible interested persons are invited to apply for co-option to the Parish Council as a 
Councillor. 

 



Written applications should be forwarded to Chair of Hutton Parish Council, Hut-
ton Village Hall, 60 Church Lane, Hutton BS24 9SN. Expressions of interest can be 
sent by letter or email to clerk@huttonsomerset.org.uk  on condition that a follow 
up letter is sent. If no letter is received following an expression of interest, it will 
be assumed that the applicant has withdrawn their interest in the position.  
 

If any persons are interested in serving their community and the Parish of Hutton as a 
Parish Councillor, further information can also be obtained from the Clerk to the Coun-
cil - Mr Bruce Poole, the Parish Council web site - www.huttonsomerset.org.uk and Fa-
cebook Page.   

 

Hutton Hill Closure Update 

The Parish Council is extremely aware of the problems and issues that have been 
caused by the long running Hutton Hill Road closure and the further problems cause 
by the diversion via Moor Lane, Holm Road and Vereland Road. The Parish Council, 
working with and supported by our two District Councillors Terry Porter and Mike Sol-
omon has been pushing North Somerset Council for improvement to the diversion, sign-
age and updates and a solution to the Hutton Hill closure.  

Improved diversion signage has now appeared and the information that the Parish 
Council has received via our two District Councillors. is that to expedite a resolution to 
the closure, bearing in mind the impact this is having on local residents, representa-
tives from North Somerset Council  will be contacting the two affected property 
owners as soon as possible. If North Somerset Council find that repairs are unable to 
be completed (either temporary or permanent) within a reasonable timeframe, North 
Somerset Council will consider their options and what appropriate action can be tak-
en.    

As this edition goes to print, the latest information received on the 2nd May 24 is 
that a representative from North Somerset Council has visited the site and that 
North Somerset Council will now consider their options as soon as possible.  

Woodside Development – Planning Application - 24/P/0142/OUT - Update 

The Parish Council received a request from North Somerset Council to comment on an 
outline planning application (24/P/0142/OUT) for the erection of 48 dwellings, pub-
lic open space, engineering works, associated infrastructure and ancillary works on 
the Land to East of Lynx Crescent Hutton Weston-super-Mare.  

 



It was observed that although the actual site location was in Weston-super-Mare, the 
access will be via Woodside Avenue, Hutton. The Parish Council agreed in principle to 
object to the application on access grounds, previous years of construction work suf-
fered by the Woodside residents and loss of green space. 

The Parish Council is awaiting further information from our two District Councillors Terry 
Porter and Mike Solomon after they have discussed the application with the relevant 
North Somerset Council Planning Engineer. The application will then be discussed again 
at the Parish Council Meeting in May, where the next steps will be decided, including 
any further updates to North Somerset Council regarding the Parish Council’s objec-
tion to the planning application.  

The North Somerset Council planning application (24/P/0142/OUT ) can be found 
on the North Somerset Council website at the following link, where you will be 
able to make a comment - Search for a planning application | North Somerset Council 
(n-somerset.gov.uk) 

Elmhurst Play Area Refurbishment 

 
The work to complete phase 3 of the Elmhurst Play Area refurbishment has now been 
agreed by the Parish Council with the instruction to proceed now passed to contractor. 
the current target date for the start of installation is currently 24th June 2024. 
 
Hutton Parish News Distribution 
 
The next Hutton Parish News Copy date is: 
 

1st July - for all contributions to be received by the Editor.  
 
All contributors to the Hutton Parish News are to be aware that the actual delivery and 
distribution date of the Hutton Parish News to all Parish households and regular distri-
bution points may be up to two weeks after the actual copy date. All contributors are 
to take this into account and bear this in mind when organising events and placing 
the event date in the relevant Hutton Parish News edition.  
 
 
Hutton Parish Festival Week 2024 – Wednesday 28th August to Sunday 1st Septem-
ber 

Planning is now underway for the Hutton Parish Festival Week 2024. However, all the 
planned events cannot take place, without the help and support of the various plan-
ning committees and volunteers who not only organise and manage the events but 
help with all the various activities required to make it a safe and successful week.  



Planned Events in the Marquee in St Mary’s Field 

Wednesday - 28th August – Taste of Somerset Market & Classic Car Show 
Thursday - 29th August – Quiz Night (organised by St Mary’s Church) 
Saturday – 31st August - Hutton Horticultural Society Annual Show 

Saturday – 31st August - Hutton-Dabaso Twinning Association – “Hutton Big Bash” 

Sunday – 1st September - United Benefice Songs of Praise 

Sunday – 1st September - Hutton Proms Concert featuring Weston Brass and local 
soloists 

 

 

 

Please Note – to reduce plastic waste and move away from single use plastic, 
free single use beer and wine cups will no longer be used at the bar during the 
events.  

It has been decided that re-usable, customized, Hutton Parish Festival Week 
branded pint and half pint cups will be on sale during the week’s events.  

Final Thoughts 

The days are getting longer and warmer and although at times it may not feel or 
look like it, summer is on the way! 

Please stay safe. 

Peter Dutton, Chair, Hutton Parish Council 

  
We Need your Help - Volunteers Required 

  
If you would like to put your name forward to volunteer to help and support Hutton Parish Festival Week 2024 
or are interested and would like to know more, please contact myself on 01934 815470 or via email - pdut-
ton@huttonsomerset.org.uk 

  
Help is always required with a variety of activities, which include, but is not restricted to the following: 
  

Delivering festival week flyers to households. 
Preparing the St Mary’s Field site, removing items from storage and setting up for the festival week 

(Tuesday 27th August). 
Arranging furniture and equipment in the large Marquee for events (Tuesday 27th August – Sunday 1st 

September). 
Setting up and taking down the smaller Marquee (Tuesday 27th – Wednesday 28th August). 
Tidying up and rearranging furniture and equipment between events (Wednesday 28th August – Sunday 

1st September). 
Taste of Somerset car park and event stewarding (Wednesday 28th August). 
Tidying up the St Mary’s site, removing and re-storing items after the festival week (Monday 2nd Septem-

ber). 
Ensuring the Scout Hut is clean and tidy for events (Tuesday 27th Aug – Monday 2nd September). 

  



Parish Council Financial Information on the Web Site 
The following information is available on the web site - 

www.huttonsomerset.org.uk/financial-information 
Audit Reports. 

What does the Parish Precept Pay For? 

Financial Regulations.  

Financial Risk Assessment.  

Running Accounts for the current Financial Year. 

Parish Council budget for the current Financial Year.  

Kay Cole and the family would like to thank so many who showed so much love and 
concern on the sudden death of dear husband, John, on 24th February.  The card, 
messages and visitors helped us get through the first few weeks and we  
sincerely thank you all.  With love.  Kay  

ST MARY’S CHURCH 
Where faith and daily life grow together 

 Dear Friends, 

Whether the weather be fine, or whether the weather be not. 

Whether the weather be cold, or whether it be hot, 

We’ll weather the weather, whatever the weather, whether we like it or not. 

 Our gardens should surely enjoy it once they feel the heat of the summer sun!   

Services for June, July and August are listed below and we hope that you can come 
and join us in our worship 

 
 



2nd June  10am       Holy Communion 
9th June  10.am       Morning Service 

6.00pm       Evening Service 
16th June 10.am       Mattins 
23rd June 10.am       Morning Service 
30th June 10.am         United  Worship at St Augustines church, Locking  
7th July   10.am       Holy Communion  
14th July                 10.am       Morning Service 
  6.00pm         Evening Service 
21st July  10am            Mattins 
28th July                 10.am       Morning Service 
4th August 10.am       Holy Communion 
11th August 10.am          Morning Service 
  6.00pm       Evening Service   
18th August 10.am       Mattins  
25th August 10.am       Morning Service 
  
All morning services are followed by refreshments and we do hope that you will en-
joy this selection of worship. 

Keeping in touch to find out what is happening in St Mary’s,  please go to the 
website www.stmaryshutton.org, check the noticeboards or Stay Connected, which is 
our Benefice news sheet, Please contact the Benefice Office, hut-
tonandlocking@gmail.com or call 822857 if you want to receive Stay Connected by 
email or delivery. 
 
THANK YOU for all your support, both hosts and supporters of our Lent Lunches. An 
amount of £367 was raised for Christian Aid which goes to support the starving in 
our world. For our Bacon Butties in the Village Hall as we prepared for Easter.  
What a joy to enjoy each others company and then to come out of the hall to glori-
ous sunshine and the peel of the church bells. I for one felt very truly blessed. 

For St Georges Day service on 21st April - What a joy to have all the children 
and leaders of the uniformed groups with us. We are indeed indebted to those 
who have given of their time and energy to organise all the groups. 

 
Messy Church There will be no meeting in June. Please watch out for news of the 
future meetings.  There will be plenty of craft things to do and a nice tea for every-
one. Please do come along and join us and see what we get up to.  We would love 
to see you. 

Dates for your diary 

10th August  -   Afternoon Tea in the Scout Hut in Hutton.  Come and enjoy the com-
pany of friends and neighbours, delicious home-made cakes, from 3-5pm 

28th August – 1st September   -   Taste of Somerset     -   Lots of things going on for 
you to enjoy. A brilliant sale of  food produce,  Bar, BBQ, Music, Charity Quiz  Night, 
Annual Proms Concert – more details to follow  

 



9th to 22nd September -  FairTrade Fortnight in Hutton.   Come and help us celebrate 
with Gill and Eric, 20 years of Mustard Seed in the Village. Every Wednesday, 10-
12noon. 

 
St Mary’s Choir 
I f you enjoy singing and would like to join with others, we are a lively group led by 
our brilliant choirmaster, Eric Holdaway.  We practice a range of music, including   
SATB  hymns for services, Anthems, requests for weddings, concerts etc.  We have a 
good range of vocal ranges, and you would be most welcome to join our weekly 
practices on a Thursday evening at 6.00pm. 
 
Want to help Hutton church - you can give at no cost to you?  
Easy fundraising enables you to give when you buy online.  When you buy anything 
a donation will be given.  Scan the QR code using a QR scanner on your smartphone 
or tablet/ipad and you will be directed to the churches' landing page. If you can’t 
scan the QR Code, then visit the website: 
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/stmaryschurchhutton/ 
 
On the landing page you just need to click the pink button “Support this Cause” and 
enter your details. Once you are signed up it is recommend that you download the 
Donation Reminder tool so it sits within your browser and then whenever you shop 
online it will tell you that a donation is available and you just  activate it.  That sim-
ple! 

 
Exciting times ahead in Hutton as we hope to hear shortly of the results of applica-
tions for the benefice vacancy. 
The church is here for all of us – be inspired, take pleasure in what we have and 
pray, really pray for growth and revival for the future community in Hutton. 
      
All our hope on God is founded; 
All our trust he shall renew. 







 





 





       



 
It was lovely to arrive at our 
meeting this time in day-
light, and it was only just 
dark when we left, I think 
everyone is looking forward 
to the summer. 
 
 At our meeting on the 9th 
of April, Chris Ware from 
the R.N.L.I gave us a talk 
and slideshow on the history 

and role of the RNLI. This year the R.N.L.I  celebrates 200 years of service, 
saving lives around the coasts of the United Kingdom, the Republic of Ireland, 
the Channel Islands and the Isle of Man as well as some inland waterways. 
 
The vast majority of the service is manned by unpaid volunteers and funded 
by donations. In addition to their regular professions, the crews train on a 
weekly basis in all winds and weather. 
 
Chris also gave us a brief history of the old Weston R.N.L.I. Stations on Birn-
beck Island and outlined the plans to return to Station to the Island in the not 
too distant future, fingers crossed.  
 

Hutton Ladies  



 

Acoustic Night at Hutton Village Hall 
 
If you haven’t attended the Acoustic Night at the Village 
Hall, you’ve missed a treat. On Saturday 6th March the 
hall was packed, it was great to see several first time at-
tendees, in the audience and entertaining us.  
 
In addition to our brilliant local band The Fridays, some 
of our talented friends and neighbours put aside their 
nerves to entertain us, singers, musicians and a young 
man from the village sang a song from ‘Oliver’, proving 
that talent has no age limit.  
 
We wouldn’t be able to put on this enjoyable evening 
without the people who give their time and talent free of 
charge, so a big thank you to all those involved.  
 
One of our more senior volunteers Cath Sparks, who 
turns out regularly (rain or shine), was celebrating her 
birthday, Cath received some flowers for her birthday 
and in recognition of her help. 

 
Where else can you have a great night out, entertainment, dancing, a very reasonable 
priced bar selling soft drinks, tea, coffee and nibbles, and support you village hall, all 
for a £3 entrance fee.  
 
So what are you waiting for, make a date for the next Acoustic Night, join in or just sit 
back and enjoy the evening.  
 
 
Future dates for your diary 
7th June, 6th July, 3rd August, 7th September, 12th October, Hutton Village Hall 
7.30 pm 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 



 
 



 Its been a very wet start to the year,  so not many games have been played at 
Springwood or Jubilee,   this means there are plenty of games to fit in over the next 
few months to ensure the season are completed.  

 We are also proud to announce that at both venues , we have collection points for 
Weston Foodbank. The points are open whenever there are matches or training, so 
please keep an eye on social media for opening times and encourage the local  
community to support a good cause. 

 We hold our annual junior football tournament on the 1st and 2nd of June this year. 

We promise to keep disruption to a minimum, especially parking issues that we do  
encounter each year. 

 All weekend , we will have teams of road stewards to 
direct people to Jubilee, where the main car park will 
be based. Also stewards will be visible on Moorcroft 
and Vereland to deter people from on street parking, 
although the lack of double yellow lines hampers this ,  
but we will try our best to minimise any disruption.  

 Any issues over the weekend please message our social 
media , we will reply promptly.  

Hutton FC 



New initiative helps community groups in North Somerset provide local people with 
expert energy advice. 
  
Calling all community groups in North Somerset! A new project run by the Centre for Sus-
tainable Energy (CSE) is offering community groups funding and support to promote ret-
rofit among local homeowners. 

Retrofit means any work to improve the energy efficiency of a home. From insulation to 
low-carbon technologies like solar panels, retrofit describes any changes made to a 
home to make it cheaper to heat and more environmentally friendly.  Household energy 
use makes up about 15% of the UK’s carbon emissions, so retrofitting homes is vital in our 
journey to net zero. 

The Local Energy Advice Demonstrator (LEAD) project is one of 36 government-funded 
pilot schemes to overcome barriers to retrofit by providing in-person energy advice. The 
project aims to reach people who are unlikely to have thought about retrofitting their 
homes before, and people living in homes that might be seen as difficult to make energy-
efficient – like listed buildings or park homes. 

CSE is leading the project in North Somerset, sharing their expertise and experience in 
retrofit, energy efficiency advice and home surveys. CSE is a Bristol-based energy chari-
ty that work to tackle the issues of climate change and fuel poverty. Their award-winning 
retrofit team have over 40 years’ experience delivering energy-efficiency improvements 
in homes across the Southwest. 

CSE will be working with local groups to host Open Homes events. These are where local 
people open their homes to the public, to look at retrofit work they’ve done on their 
home. It can be anything from draught-proofing to renewable energy installations like 
heat pumps or solar panels. Real-life examples offer a first-hand look at what can be 
achieved and give people the opportunity to talk to the homeowner about their retrofit 
journey. Experienced retrofit assessors from CSE will also be on hand to provide expert 
advice. 

Bridget Newbury, Senior Project Manager at CSE said: “I've attended events and opened 
my own house in the past and I think Open Homes events are a great way to inspire more 
people to improve the energy efficiency of their homes. They’re a very accessible and fun 
way to create a buzz around going green. You can find out first-hand about what’s involved 
in improving a home with no pressure or sales pitch. We’ve run hundreds of events and we 
know that event visitors really do go away and start to make changes.” 

CSE is looking for local community groups to help host Open Homes events. They will pro-
vide advice and support throughout the project, as well as tailored resources and grants 
of up to £5k. If you’re a community group and are interested in getting involved in the 
project, email woe-energydemo@cse.org.uk. 

The West of England LEAD project is funded by the Department for Energy Security and 
Net Zero, via the South West Net Zero Hub. You can find out more about the project by 
visiting https://www.cse.org.uk/my-community/community-projects/west-of-england-local
-energy-advice-demonstrator-lead/ 

  



 

 











Jun     

3rd HVH 7pm Parish Council Meeting  Parish Council  

4th  Small Hall 7pm  Hutton Ladies  Hutton Ladies  

10th  HVH 2pm Egypt is more than just  
Tutankhamun  

Friendship Circle 

24th  HVH 2pm  One foot in paradise.  
Return to the Scottish Isles.  

 Friendship circle 

29th  HVH 10:30 Coffee Morning  Friendship Circle  

Jul     

1st HVH 7pm   Parish Council Meeting  Parish Council  

1st    Hutton News copy date    

2nd  Small Hall  7pm  Hutton Ladies  Hutton Ladies  

10th  HVH 2pm  Musical with The Fridays  Friendship Circle  

22nd  HVH  2pm  Lavender and its health 
benefits  

Friendship Circle  

27th  HVH 10:30 Coffee Morning Friendship Circle  

Aug      

6th  Small Hall  7pm  Hutton Ladies  Hutton Ladies  

Forthcoming Events 



Next Copy Date: July 1st 

Disclaimer 
The views expressed in ‘Hutton News’ are not necessarily those of Hutton Parish 

Council, or of the Editor. 

 

 


